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December 15, 2020 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

 We were notified this afternoon (Tuesday, December 15) that a student who attends Brewerton 

Elementary has tested positive for COVID-19. We immediately contacted the Onondaga County Health 

Department and provided them with the names of all students and staff that were in close contact with 

the student that tested positive for COVID-19 during the first 48 hours of the student’s contagious 

period.  The Principal is currently making all of the phone calls to the parents of students (and staff 

members) deemed “close contacts” by the Health Department that will require a 14 day quarantine. Only 

those (parents of) students and staff members contacted by the Principal today are considered “close 

contacts” that require a 14 day quarantine by the Health Department. No other students or staff were 

exposed and therefore, do not require a quarantine.  The remainder of Brewerton Elementary will 

operate as normal following their regularly scheduled in-person learning according to this year’s 

in-person learning schedule.  
 

 We were notified this afternoon (Tuesday, December 15) that a student who attends Central Square 

Middle School has tested positive for COVID-19. The student has been 100% remote so no contact 

tracing is required for students or staff.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Thomas J. Colabufo 

Superintendent  


